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WASHINGTON STATE SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Minutes from Board of Trustees Meeting

May 2, 2024
Conference Call
Board Members Participating:  Greg Szabo, Bennett Prows, Brent Stark, Kim Moberg, Ron Jasmer and Lily Clifton.

Board Members Absent:  Roxanne Cortez and Keri Clark.
Ex-Officio Members Participating:  Tammy Johnson (Parent Representative), Scott Hone (Washington Federation of State Employees Local #1225), Tim Breitenfeldt (Washington Council of the Blind) and Marci Carpenter (National Federation of the Blind of Washington).
Ex-Officio Members Absent: Teacher representative (open position).
WSSB Staff Members Participating:  Scott McCallum (Superintendent), Sean McCormick (Director of On-Campus Programs), Pam Parker (Director of Outreach-State Vision Consultant) and Janet Kurz (recording secretary).

Lily called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  Janet conducted a roll call.
Business Meeting

Old Business
Board of Trustees meeting minutes–March 7, 2024: Brent moved to approve the minutes as submitted; Kim seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.
New Business

Student Awards (Sean and Pam provided additional information regarding student nominees)
Roy J. Brothers Award: 
Discussion was held regarding the Roy J. Brothers award.  Brent moved to approve Hekili Partridge-Rich as the award recipient; Greg seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Board of Trustees Award:
Discussion was held regarding the Board of Trustees award.  Brent moved to approve Angie Rodriguez and Charlie Howe as award recipients; Ron seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Rodney B. Humble Outreach Award:  
Discussion was held regarding the Rodney B. Humble Outreach award. Marci moved to approve Adelyn McNew as the award recipient; Ron seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Miscellaneous

· Scott stated that most of the board received two concerning emails on April 13, 2024 from a former staff member.  Scott was in court on May 2, to extend the current protective order that has been in place for the past year.  The person showed up to court to contest the protective order.  The judge let the person know that they were not to send emails like that again.  The protective order was extended for ten years. That individual is not allowed to be within 1,000 feet of Scott, our Director of Business and Finance and Human Resources Director (workplace, vehicle, home, etc.). Lily thanked Scott for being communicative regarding this issue and understands the stress that this situation has caused.  
· Lily asked who on the board was planning to attend the Track Meet.  Tim, Marci, Kim, Lily and Tammy all plan to attend.
· This year’s commencement speaker (June 14) will be Shawn Callaway.
The next Board meeting will be held in person on June 14 immediately following commencement. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:10pm.

Lily Clifton, Chair




Scott McCallum, Superintendent
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